
MEMORANDUM

TO:

Family Law Students

FROM:
Professor Jane C. Murphy

RE:

Take Home Exam Procedures

DATE:
 
April 1, 2004

The take home exam for Family Law will be available for you to pick up from the Examination Control Room, Room 210 at the Law Center, beginning Tuesday, May 4, 2004, at noon.

When you pick up the exam, you will need to sign a sheet indicating your examination number and the date and time you picked up the exam.  Also, you will need to have the cover sheet to the exam (containing Buckley Amendment) date and time stamped.  From the time you pick up the exam, you have 48 hours to complete the exam and return it to the Examination Control Room, where the exam cover sheet again must be date and time stamped.  Be sure you return the exam within 48 hours of picking up the document.  The Examination Control Room is open from 8:30 a.m. - 9:00 p.m. but is not open on Sunday, May 9, 2004, so please keep that in mind when deciding your exam pick-up date. 

I will reduce the grade automatically for any exam turned in beyond the 48-hour period.  All exams must be turned in by 9:00 p.m. on Friday, May 14, 2004.  Be sure to schedule your 48 hours so that you do not go beyond that deadline and be sure to get a receipt when you turn in your exam.


REMEMBER:

ONCE YOU PICK UP THE EXAM, YOU ARE PROHIBITED FROM SPEAKING WITH ANYONE, EITHER WITHIN OR WITHOUT THE UNIVERSITY OF BALTIMORE SCHOOL OF LAW, ABOUT ANYTHING RELATED TO THE EXAM.  PLEASE BE SURE TO FOLLOW THE EXAMINATION INSTRUCTIONS CAREFULLY.
If you have any questions about any of these procedures, please ask me during or after class or call me at my office (410-837-5657) or e-mail me at jmurphy@ubalt.edu.   

cc:
Ms. Roz Williams

